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Registrar & 
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Chapter Color Guard

R. Allen Brahin
Commander

Ken Wilson Steve Avent



Flag Certificates

Iluka Resources, Inc.

Halifax County Library



Hockaday Funeral Services

Rufus Rose



The Towne Center David & Grace Bobbitt



J.F. Webb High School

Southern Nash Middle School



Chaloner Middle School

William R. Davie Middle School



Eagle Scout Recognition Certificates

Kyle Acree & HRC Pres. Ken Wilson Jacob Hackenburg 
& HRC Pres. Ken Wilson



Asst. Scout Master Curtis Wynn,
Eagle Scout Justin Wynn, Scout 

Ryan Wynn, HRC Pres. Ken Wilson

HRC Pres. Ken Wilson &
Jonathan Scott Hayes



Eagle Scout Lucien Hairston 
&

HRC Pres. Ken Wilson



January 2012 Chapter Meeting

Mr. Carl Peoples presented a program on the 
role of the blacksmith in Colonial life

Some Items made by Mr. Peoples that would have been used in 
Colonial Halifax









January 2012 Veteran of the Month Ceremony  Roanoke Valley Veterans 
Museum

Chapter President Ken Wilson helps raise the Colors



231st Anniversary of the Battle of Cowpens

Chapter Registrar & Color Guard Commander R. Allen Brahin (far left) represented 
the chapter at the ceremony



Spring 2012 Board of Managers Meeting

President Wilson presents a proposal for the NCSSAR to sponsor a wayside sign at the Owens 
House in Halifax



February 2012 
Veteran of the Month 

Ceremony  
Roanoke Valley Veterans 

Museum

President Wilson fills in as Master of Ceremonies



231st Anniversary of the Crossing of 
the Dan

President Wilson presents the Chapter wreath

Chapter President Ken Wilson, Registrar/Color Guard 
Commander R. Allen Brahin & Compatriot Lee Scouten











March 2012 Veteran of the Month 
Ceremony  Roanoke Valley 

Veterans Museum

Chapter President Wilson assists in raising the Colors



March 2012 Chapter Meeting

Chapter Sec.-Treas. Steve Avent presents a program on the Battle of Guilford 
Courthouse



231st Anniversary of the Battle of Guilford Courthouse

NSSAR Group Photo of participants – Chapter represented by Pres. Wilson & Sec.-Treas. Avent



Belmont Elementary School – March 21st -

Poster Contest Winner Gage Tinkham (L)

Belmont teachers Donna Hardy, Adrienne Powell & Stephanie 
Powell were awarded Certificates of Appreciation for their efforts







2012 NCSSAR Convention

President Wilson displays streamers won by the 
chapters for 2011 activities. Streamers were for 1st

place Small Chapter Activities, 1st place Scrapbook, 
and the Flag Streamer for awarding 10 or more 
Flag Certificates.  Pres. Wilson  was awarded a 

Certificate of Appreciation by outgoing NCSSAR 
Pres. Steve Pittard





April 2012 Veteran of the Month Ceremony  Roanoke Valley 
Veterans Museum

Sec.-Treas. Steve Avent raises the Colors as Pres. Wilson 
salutes

Pres. Wilson, Vet of the Month William Robinson & Sec 
Treas. Steve Avent.  Robinson holds the distinction of 
being the longest held Enlisted POW in U.S. history –
2737 days – and the first enlisted man to be awarded 

the Air Force Cross



Joint Flag Retirement Ceremony – April 7th- Halifax, NC

Members of the SAR, American Legion and DAR performed the 
ceremony BSA Troop 146 Assist. Scout Master James 

Tuck was the Burn Master



The Owens House 
April 7th

Halifax, NC

The Combined NCSSAR Color Guard marches to the 
Owens House

Chapter Pres. Wilson assists NCSSAR Pres. Glenn 
Sappie in unveiling the new wayside sign for the 
Owens House.  The sign was sponsored by the 

NCSSAR.



236th Anniversary of 
the Adoption of the 

Halifax Resolves

The Processional enters the Field of Honor led by the Nash 
Central HS JROTC Color Guard

The Combined NCSSAR Color Guard enters 
the field



NSSAR SE District VPG elect G. Steven Pittard presents the Halifax 
Resolves



Mr. Gary Hackenburg as Thomas 
Jefferson was the keynote speaker



NCSSAR President Glenn Sappie was the first of 25 representatives presenting wreathes



(L-R) HRC Registrar R. Allen Brahin, Stephanie Ann Brahin & HRC Pres. Ken Wilson.  Stephanie Ann was 
presented the Martha Washington Medal following the ceremony.



Certificates of Appreciation

Ms. Gloria Goode – National Anthem

Mr. Gary Hackenburg – Keynote Speaker

The Nash Central HS JROTC Color Guard



Participants in the 236Th Anniversary Celebration of the Adoption of the Halifax 
Resolves













J. R. Morton Monument Dedication  
Halifax-Northampton Regional Airport

April 14, 2012

NCSSAR Color Guard members Ken Wilson, Steve Avent & Dr. Sam Powell fold the Colors 
for presentation to the family



Manning Elementary School – April 17th, 2012

HRC President Ken Wilson speaks to 4th grade students about the dates on the North Carolina 
flag





May 2012 
Chapter Meeting

Chapter Chaplain Rev. Duncan Jones presents a 
program entitled “Is it one Nation under God?”



Outstanding JROTC Cadet Awards

Cadet Marcell Gorham & Chaplain Rev. 
Duncan Jones – Weldon HS Chaplain Rev. Duncan Jones & 

Cadet Austin Fennell – Southern 
Nash HS



Pres. Ken Wilson & Cadet Patrese 
Sanders – Nash Central HS

Pres. Wilson & Cadet James Dylan 
Elliott – J.F. Webb HS

Pres. Wilson & Cadet Manual Para – North Edgecombe 
HS



Patriot’s Day 
Alamance Battleground

May 18, 2012

The Wreath Garden

The NCSSAR Contingent



Jeremy Staat Wall to Wall Bicycle Tour
May 20, 2012

Pres. Wilson talks with Jeremy Staat, who had just completed a 
90 mile leg of his bicycle tour to raise awareness of continuing 
problems veterans are encountering.  Staat, currently serving 

with the USMC, is a former NFL player and was close friend of 
Pat Tillman Co-rider Wesley Barrientos rode with Jeremy 

for over 2700 miles hand pedaling before 
injuring his shoulder



Rolling Thunder Flame of Honor Ceremony
May 23, 2012

Pres. Wilson & Chaplain Jones represented the Chapter at this event



Memorial Day Ceremony – Cedarwood Cemetery
Roanoke Rapids, NC – May 28, 2012

Chaplain Rev. Duncan Jones & Pres. Ken Wilson visit 
before the ceremony

Pres. Wilson renders honors after presenting the chapter 
wreath



Private Wreath Laying - Monticello, VA
June 22, 2012

NSSAR President-General Larry Magerkurth presents 
the National Wreath at the Grave of President 

Thomas Jefferson

Chapter Registrar/Color Guard Commander R. Allen Brahin 
represented the North Carolina Society in the NSSAR Color Guard for 

the President-General



Fincastle Presbyterian Church, Fincastle, Botetourt Co., VA 
Commemoration & Plaque Dedication for 36 Revolutionary War Patriots and 19 Veterans of the War 

of 1812 – June 30, 2012

Chapter Registrar/ Color Guard Commander R. Allen Brahin presented the chapter wreath and participated in the Color 
Guard

















July 2012 Chapter Meeting

Pres. Wilson presented a program on the origins of the 21 Gun Salute



September 2012  Veteran of the 
Month Ceremony 

Roanoke Valley Veterans Museum 

Pres. Wilson assists in raising 
the Colors



Joint Flag Retirement Ceremony
Veterans Park

Roanoke Rapids, NC
September 8, 2012

402 U.S. Flags were retired



Chaplain Rev. Duncan Jones & Sec.-
Treas. Steve Avent review the 

ceremony and inspect some of the flags

RRFD Engine 2 provided support for the 
event, staying on station for the 5 hours 

it took to retire all the flags



Over 75 people attended the 
ceremony

Pres. Wilson welcome all participants 
& guest to the ceremony as Chaplain 

Rev. Jones and Sec.-Treas. Avent 
look on



The Pledge of Allegiance was led by 
Will Taylor, Sr. Patrol Leader of BSA 

Troop 411

C/SrA  Nathan Davis reads “The 
Meaning of the Flag”



Cadet Courtney Pearson reads “ I Am Your 
Flag”

HRC Sec.-Treas. Steve Avent reads “A Toast 
to the Flag”



Troop 411 reads “The Preparation 
of the Flame” from the BSA 

Handbook of 1917

Burn Master Ken Wilson commits 
a flag to the flames



Burn Master Wilson & 
Chaplain Jones render 

honors as Compatriot Steve 
Avent plays “Taps”

Chaplain Jones offers the Benediction



Cub Scout parents present Pres. Wilson with flags 
to be retired 

BSA Troop 411 Scout Master Gary Hackenburg conducted 
training session for Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, Civil Air 

Patrol and JROTC in proper flag disposal



AMVETS Dept. of NC Commander David Beam & 
AMVETS Post 320 Commander Randy Ferguson observe 

Gary Hackenburg  conduct  training

As Hackenburg conducts the training note the green 
trash bag and the boxes in the background that are 

filled with flags to be retired









September 2012 Chapter Meeting

NSSAR SE VPG Mr. G. Steven Pittard 
brings greetings from the National 

Society

Pres. Wilson presented a program on the Richard Powell 
family of New Jersey who had 17 sons & the father 
simultaneously serving in the Revolutionary War



POW/MIA Ceremony American Legion Post 425
Littleton, NC – September 15, 2012

President Wilson brought greetings from the Society to the gathering



Grave Marking Ceremony 
for Frederick K. Shearin
Shearin-Harris Cemetery

Littleton, NC
October 20, 2012



The Wreath Garden

NCSSAR President Glenn 
Sappie and Past NCSSAR 

President Dr. Samuel C. Powell 
converse before the ceremony



Pres. Wilson welcomes the participants, 
family and guests to the ceremony

NCSSAR Pres. Glenn Sappie brings greetings from 
the State Society



NCSDAR Historian Mrs. Karen Powell brings 
greetings from the State Society

Shearin descendant Wayne Haithcock presented a 
short program about his ancestor Frederick K. 

Shearin



Pres. Wilson & Chaplain Rev. Jones 
dedicate the SAR Marker

Color Guard Commander R. Allen Brahin 
sounds “Taps”



Wreathes were presented by the SAR, the DAR & AMVETS



The Halifax Resolves Contingent



The SAR Contingent



Group photo of Shearin family with SAR, DAR & AMVETS participants









November 2012 Veteran of the 
Month Ceremony  Roanoke 
Valley Veterans Museum

HRC Pres. Ken Wilson & AMVETS Dept. of NC Commander David Beam raise 
the Colors



Veterans Day Ceremony
Roanoke Valley Veterans Museum

HRC Pres. Ken Wilson & American Legion Post 425 Past Commander Al 
Burtchell raise the Colors



Veterans Day Parade “March of Patriots”

The Combined NCSSAR Color Guard led the parade for the 4th consecutive year.
Front row l-r: NCSSAR Color Guard Comm. Dick Bishop, HRC Pres, Ken Wilson, Past NCSSAR Pres. Dr. Sam Powell, MLC VP Lee 
Harford, Past NCSSAR Pres. John Thornhill, NSSAR Sec.-Gen. Joe Dooley, NCSSAR Pres. Glenn Sappie.  Back row l-r: NSSAR SE 

VPG G. Steven Pittard, Raleigh Chapter Color Guard Comm. Scott Kennedy, MLC Pres. Chuck Yard



Fire Safety Commendation Medal

November 11, 2012 – Roanoke Rapids Fire Dept. – (l-r) Roanoke Rapids Mayor Emory Doughtie, recipient Karl 
Wiltsie, HRC Pres. Ken Wilson, Roanoke Rapids City Council Member Suetta Scarborough



November 2012 Chapter Meeting

Randy Dale Vester (c) was inducted into the SAR by President Wilson 
assisted by Sec.-Treas. Steve Avent



Pres. Wilson awards the SAR Law Enforcement 
Commendation Medal to Halifax County Sheriff’ 

Detective John Richard “Rich” Somogyi

Roanoke Rapids City Council Member Suetta 
Scarborough was awarded the SAR Bronze Good 

Citizenship Medal by Pres. Wilson



Chapter Registrar/Color Guard Comm. R. Allen 
Brahin was awarded the SAR Meritorious Service 

Medal

Pres. Wilson awarded Certificates of Appreciation to Betsy 
Hudgins & her mother Helen Holdford for their work in 

preparing the meals for the chapter meetings



Chapter officers Sec.-Treas. Steve Avent, Chaplain Rev. Duncan 
Jones & Registrar/Color Guard Comm. R. Allen Brahin were 

awarded Certificates of Appreciation by Pres. Wilson

Halifax Co. Sheriff Jeff Frazier thanked the Society 
for supporting his department by recognizing Det. 

Somorgyi.  This is the 5th member of his department 
to be recognized



NSSAR SE VPG G. Steven Pittard congratulates the recipients



J.F. Webb HS
November 20, 2012

Chapter Knight Essay winner 
Judea Watson

Chapter Enhanced JROTC winner
Jacob Branson Isley



Southern Nash Middle School  
November 21, 2012

HRC Pres. Ken Wilson presents a program on the meaning of the dates on the NC flag to the 8th grade students.  
Over 350 students heard the program in one of 4 sessions



Roanoke Rapids Christmas Parade 
December 2, 2012

For the 4th Consecutive year the SAR led the parade. 
Shown above are the members of the Combined NCSSAR 
Color Guard: Compatriot Geoff Pittard, Halifax Resolves, 
Ken Wilson, Halifax Resolves, Dr. Sam Powell, Alamance 

Battleground, NSSAR SE VPG Steve Pittard, John 
Thornhill, Lower Cape Fear, Steve Avent, Halifax 

Resolves



Chapter Pres. Ken 
Wilson & General 
George Washington 
Chapter President  
George Strunk 

represented the SAR as 
the color guard








